
FADE IN:

INT. TOWN HALL - NIGHT

Concerned residents of Transylvania crowd into the small
town hall.  They talk amongst one another.  Among them are
ANTON, DANIEL, and GEORGE.

The MAYOR stands at a podium in front of them. 

MAYOR
Thank you all for coming tonight. 
I'd like to get this meeting
started.  I think most of you know
why we're here...

EVERYONE
Yeah!

MAYOR
Okay, okay.  As many of you have
heard, a gentleman by the name of
Count Chocula recently moved into
the big mansion on the hill that
overlooks our town. 

ANTON
(angrily)

He's a vampire!  Let's kill him!

MAYOR
Now everybody just settle down!  We
don't know that he is a vampire.  I
can understand why you'd all be a
little nervous after the whole
Dracula situation.  I mean, we just
barely got that taken care of...

DANIEL
I don't trust him!

MAYOR
Well, let's look at the facts. 
Okay, the name "Chocula"...

The crowd GRUMBLES.

MAYOR (CONT'D)
Sounds A LOT like Dracula.  I'll
give you that. 

GEORGE
Chocula?  I mean, where's that even
come from? 



MAYOR
I have to say, I do not know the
origin of the name...

ANTON
Yeah!  He always wears that weird,
brown outfit everywhere!

MAYOR
Yes, he does.  Pretty much exactly
like Dracula, but, I guess,
chocolate colored? 

DANIEL
And let's not forget he's a count! 
Isn't that just a vampire thing? 

MAYOR
Actually, Daniel, "Count" indicates
nobility...

GEORGE
I've got to say, in my book, the
number one thing that's pointing to
vampire is that house.  I  mean,
have you seen that thing?  It's
creepy.

ANTON
Yeah, and it always seems to attract
just the worst kind of people. 
Counts, Barons, Crazy Doctors, Evil
Millionaires...

MAYOR
The house does have an unsavory
past, but I do not think we can hold
that against the man!

DANIEL
But what about the way he talks? 

MAYOR
What about it? 

DANIEL
Well...I mean, he sounds like a
vampire. 

MAYOR
I guess I don't know what you
mean...

GEORGE



Come on, Mr. Mayor!  You know what a
vampire sounds like! 

The men imitate vampires.  Shielding their faces with their
arms and saying "Bleh". 

MAYOR
Okay, he sounds like a vampire!  But
we still are not sure!

DANIEL
You know how we could be sure?  If
we drove a stake through his heart. 

MAYOR
Daniel, you and I both know that
would kill anyone, vampire or not. 
Now have any of you seen this man
around a mirror? 

The men shake their heads "no".

MAYOR (CONT'D)
And have any of you offered Mr.
Chocula any garlic. 

Again, "no".

MAYOR (CONT'D)
And I don't suppose any of you have
seen Mr. Chocula turn into a bat,
either.  Gentlemen, I cannot, in
good faith, kill this man because
you suspect him of being vampire-y. 
Look, maybe Mr. Chocula is simply a
man who loves capes, cereal, and
chocolate. 

ANTON
Honestly, Mr. Mayor, at this point,
it's almost weirder if he's not a
vampire. 

MAYOR
Gentlemen, I don't want to hear any
more on the matter until we have
sufficient evidence to believe that
Count Chocula is anything more than
a trustworthy member of our
community.  And besides, the new
cereal factory he's constructing
could finally give Transylvania the
economic boost we've been looking
for.  Now, let's move on.  Daniel,



you claim that your home is haunted
by a big, blueberry-loving ghost? 

FADE OUT.

THE END


